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DOWNSELL PRIMARY SCHOOL  
16th November 2018 NEWSLETTER 10     

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you to everyone who dressed up or wore non-uniform and made donation for Children in Need on Friday. I am 
pleased to inform you that we raised £340.00 for this worthy cause.  

Well done to all the children who participated in this weeks athletics competition. I look forward to receiving the results 
in coming weeks.  

With this years Winter Wonderland fast approaching I would like to thank parents who have signed up and agreed to    
support us on the day. Tickets for this amazing event are now on sale in the school office!  

Mr Chetty 

  

 Here at Downsell Primary School we would like to do all we can to alleviate some of the strains on 

our families. This year we will continue to run our own Food Bank. 

On Monday mornings there will be a donation point at the office, where we are asking parents who can, to pop in and donate 

any non-perishable food items as well as personal care items. This will help us immensely so that we may continue to help 

those in need. To make donations at any other time or collect a parcel please come into the office, speak to Corinne who can 

help you further.  

 

Applying for a Reception place for September 2019 

If your child was born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015 they are due to start in 

Reception class at a primary school from September 2019. You must apply for a Reception 

place for your child even if they attend a school nursery or have an older brother or sister at your 

preferred school. If your child currently attends a nursery attached to a school this does not give 

them any priority for a place in Reception at that school. 

The booklet Starting Primary School 2019 contains all the information you need to know about 

applying for a Reception class place. Please check the Latest Admissions Information below for 

updates to this booklet. The eAdmissions website for online applications opens on 1            

September and the closing date for on time applications is 15 January 2019.  If you apply after 

15 January your application will be considered as late and will be    processed after all the on 

time applications. 

If you and your child live in Waltham Forest you must apply through us. If you and your child 

live outside Waltham Forest, you must apply to the local authority in which you live. 

The eAdmissions website will redirect your  application to the correct local authority based on 

the address and postcode you enter. If you are unable to apply online you can download 

the primary common application form. Instructions for how to submit your paper application are 

on the back of the application form. 

     EYFS World Nursery Rhyme Week  

Nursery rhymes play an important role in early childhood by helping children master key 

skills such as language, communication, social, physical and emotional skills. This week the 

children in nursery will be taking part in various  nursery rhyme activities, to celebrate 

nursery rhymes and how they  help children learn. Parents of children in Nursery and 

Reception are welcome to join us for stay and rhyme at 9.10am on Friday 23rd November.  

PHONICS WORKSHOP FOR YEAR 1 PARENTS 

We are holding a Phonics teaching session for parents: 

Wednesday 21st November at 3.30pm  

The workshop will last around 30 minutes and will be held in class Kinshasa.  

We are holding this session to give you more information and show you how 

After  School Care     

3.20 –6.30pm 

To register for FUN KIDS after 

school care, please pop into the 

school office, and collect an     

application pack. 

FUN KIDS runs from 3.20pm to 

6.30pm and costs £10 per session. 

This will include your child    at-

tending a club of your choice, as 

well as healthy snack and a drink.  

Breakfast Club 

Mon – Thu 

Cereals and Toast 

Friday 

 Cooked breakfast, eggs, bacon, 

sausages and baked beans 

£1 per child            £1 per adult 

No need to pre book      

7:30 - 8:30 

Children can also enjoy     

various activities in the 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/node/2174
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/eAdmissions/app
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://walthamforest.gov.uk/node/2173
https://www.whsmith.co.uk/search/go?w=nursery%20rhymes


 

Date: 1st December 2018 

Stalls, games, rides and much more! 

Class Child’s Name 
  

  

  BRAVO CARDS ACHIEVEMENT CARDS GOLDEN AWARDS PEN LICENSE 

London Muhammad Michael Unik   

Kinshasa   Haseeb, Arifa, Eshal Adem   

Bern Ibrahim,  Luka, Zulmira, Andre-David,  
Aaliyah 

  Teasia   

Havana Mustafa, Martin, Jack, Hajar Basma, Syed, Shahel Selma   

Amsterdam     Amaan   

Washington DC     Robyn   

Doha Eda, Sulaiman, Nathalie, Ahana, Vanessa, 
Haajra 

Mia, Cyenne, Damian, 
Nawaf, Goncalo,        
Abdullah 

Linnlatt   

Sofia     Tolulope   

Pristina Banush, Bernado, Tia, Suhayb, Andrea Karis, Mykolas, Zahra Nikita   

Cairo     Constantinel   

Madrid Azaan Halima Alihasir   

Dublin     Mariana   

Riyadh     Enoch   

Valletta     Isabelle   

Beijing Shannon   Riley   

Tokyo Ubaidullah, Ricardo, Stefan, Haaris, Sofia, 
Haniya, Courtney, Tuba, Taaraa 

Ishaque, Dylan, Beatrice, 
Andrei, Andreea, Umar, 
Dylan, Haaris, Ricardo, 
Victoria, Beatrice 

Stefan(5/11/12) 
Nina 

Dylan, Stefan, 
Raihan, Nina,  
Haaris, Ricardo, 
Ishaque 

Cape Town   Jia Jun, Khadija, Wik-
toria, Ismail 

Khadija(5 /11/12) 
Priscilla 

  

Reykjavik Eduardo, Raul ,Lewis, Eduardo Safa, Aaisha, Adam, 
Yusra 

Denzel (5/11/12) 
Alishba 

  


